## **PRIMET PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Tatton Street, Colne. BB8 8JE Telephone: 01282 864607 www.primet.lancs.sch.uk



Friday 17th July 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

This is the last day of term and it has been a very different term to anything any of us have experienced over the years. Everything has been different. However, as a school we have tried to keep everything as normal as possible even though many of you haven't been in the building. I would like to give our parents a massive thank you for their patience and perseverance with the home schooling. It is a difficult job when trying to balance this with home life, so again thank you for everything that you have done. You have all made a difference and your continued support means a lot to us all. We have made every effort to communicate with all our families as much as possible be it visits, phone calls, emails or through the website and this will always continue in the future.

The Year 6 are leaving us today and we all wish them the very best for their lives at secondary school. They have been a wonderful class and hold the vision and the values of the school closely to them. They are a great example to all and they will be greatly missed.

The staff are very excited about the new term and welcoming all the children back into school. We all want the children back as soon as possible so we can't wait for Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September. The staff at school are committed to ensuring that the education for the children is the best it can be and we will constantly look at ways to improve both the teaching and learning and the school environment. I am very fortunate to have such a talented and happy staff who want the best for all our families and children.

Last of all, a massive thank you to all our most wonderful children. We are so fortunate to teach them and are very proud of each and every child for who they are and all they achieve, both in and out of school.

We hope everyone has a wonderful Summer holiday and remember to take care and stay safe and we will see you all on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2020.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Holmes

Head teacher